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Dear Friends, 
 
This time of year is a time of change and growth, as birds are 
frantically building their nests and new buds break forth into the 
warming air. As the world around us is changing, so to, through Easter, 
we are given the opportunity to change, to grow and develop our own 
lives and our own faith. 
 
We held our Daffodil Day coffee morning on Friday 28th March and 
we raised a total of €630. Thank you to everyone who came and to 
Lorraine for organising it! 
 
Sunday 30th March was a very special day in Newcastle church, as 
friends and family gathered for the baptism of Georgie Roe. We wish 
Georgie and her family every blessing at this special time and in their 
journey of faith together. 
 
On Thursday April 10th, Caroline Tindal hosted a parish lunch in her 
beautiful garden as a parish fundraiser. Sincere thanks to her and to 
everyone who attended! The lunch raised €520! 
 
While there was no sun at our Sonrise service this year, we had a 
beautiful service and a breakfast on the beach! Sincere thanks to 
everyone who worked so hard to make our lovely breakfast, to Jacqui, 
Sean, Nathan, Tina, Orla, Millie, Aoife, Eoghan, Fiona and Ed, to 
Sheila for her beautiful playing and to everyone who came to join us at 
6am and a special welcome to Rev. Natasha and her dog Rufus, who 
joined us for the first time! A huge thank you to our very talented 
flower arranging teams in Calary Church, Newcastle Church and in St. 
Matthew’s Church. They always decorate so thoughtfully and so 
beautifully. We are incredibly grateful for the grateful for them. The 
churches both look and smell wonderful! Sincere thanks to our choir 
who sang so beautifully on Easter Sunday and throughout Holy Week. 
Thanks again to Sheila our organist for her magnificent playing , she is 
a delight to listen to. They all make our services truly special! Many 
thanks also to our church wardens who give so much of their time to 
ensure the smooth running of services. Their hard work is truly 
appreciated! 
 
The weekend of 26th and 27th April was filled with drama! I hope you  



all enjoyed ‘Newcastle Players’ production of ‘The Birthday Party’  
as much as we enjoyed performing it!  A huge thank you to Karen who 
wrote, directed and made it all happen, to Peter who worked tirelessly 
on light and sound, to all the cast and crew who so generously gave of 
their time and talent, to Caroline, Jane and Maeve who cooked the 
delicious food we had on Saturday night, to all those who set up, tidied 
up, to those who so kindly donated raffle prizes and to everyone who 
joined us, you were wonderful audiences! As well as being great fun, 
we raised just over €4,000 for parish funds. Thank you! Looking 
forward to next year!!  
 
A huge thank you to everyone who joined  us for our Easter parish 
lunch in the Woodenbridge Hotel, it was delicious! We are looking 
forward to our next outing in June, with a trip to St. Patrick’s Cathedral 
and lunch!! 
 
As our Easter Vestry meetings are taking place, I would like to take 
this opportunity to wholeheartedly thank all of our vestry members on 
both vestries, church and glebe wardens, treasurers and secretaries. 
They give so much of their time and talents and it is most appreciated. 
Please do join us on the evening and put yourself forward if you would 
like to join vestry! 
 
We look forward to Rogation Sunday, 25th May, when we have a 
combined outdoor service and picnic for all three churches in Dunran! 
 
Summer is a time when gardening comes to the fore, If you have any 
gardening related questions, Gardeners’ Question Time is back in the 
Parish Centre on Wednesday 28th May! Please feel free to send me any 
questions in advance. Also sincere thanks to our gardening experts 
Cherry and John! 
 
As we enter my favourite month of May, I wish you all every blessing 
and may you enjoy the light and beauty of our natural world and the 
light of God’s love, given to us all. 
 
God bless, 
Ross 



 

Calary News 
There was a good attendance on Easter Sunday at our 9.30am Holy 

Communion Service with lots of children who enjoyed the egghunt  

after the Service and were also delighted to go home with the Rector’s 

gift of Easter eggs. 

Thanks to all who donated flowers and helped to decorate the Church 

for Easter. 

On Thursday of Holy Week at 8pm we held the first concert of the 

“Music in Calary” season appropriately the “Seven last words of 

Christ” by Joseph Haydn performed by the Arteo 

Quartet. There was a large audience who were enthralled and very 

moved by the words and music performed in the beautiful setting of 

our Church. Many thanks to Sokol and the Arteo Quartet and to those 

who did the readings. 

On Good Friday evening there was a good attendance at our service of 

Reflection. Many thanks to Marjorie for a very thought provoking and 

peaceful time of contemplation. 

Our next concert is on Saturday 24th May. This is the John Medlycott 

Memorial Concert and the performers are Anna Cashell (violin) and 

Aisling Ennis (harp). The money raised at this concert will help fund 

the Bursary in John’s memory. As usual contact Derek Neilson for 

tickets: 01 2818118 or derekneilson11@gmail.com. [Music in Calary 

is sponsored by Wicklow Co.Co. Arts] 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



                          

Sunday Club Easter 

Junior Youth  

‘Bake Off’ 



Sonrise Service Easter Day 



 

 

Our Churches beautifully  

decorated for Easter 

Calary Church 

St Matthew’s 

Church 
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Newcastle Players 

‘The Birthday Party’ 









If you would like to read along we are currently reading 

Life of Pi by Yann Martel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

You can then look up the passage in the bible! 



 

Found on roadsides and hedgerows, blackthorn forms dense scrub cover 

where it is left untrimmed and ungrazed. It bears dense clusters of small 

white flowers, which contrast with the dark bark of its twigs, very early in 

the year. 

 

Blackthorn hedges can appear to be covered in white. After it flowers, the 

small oval leaves appear, and then, in autumn, the harvest of sloes develops. 

These look like small damsons but are very sour and are not eaten directly 

by people, although birds take them. 

 

Sloes have traditionally been used for flavouring gin or poteen. The use of 

blackthorn wood is mainly decorative, for example the manufacture of    

shillelagh walking sticks and tourist souvenirs. 

 

It is easier to collect sloes in late September/October when the leaves have 

fallen, and the fruits are more visible. Use gloves if collecting by hand.  

BLACKTHORN/SLOE 

Draighean 

Prunus spinosa 

 

The Tree Council Of Ireland 

 



Ingredients: 

175g softened butter (plus extra for greasing) 

500ml tub Greek yogurt (100ml in the cake, the rest to serve) 

300g lemon curd (2 tbsp in the cake, the rest to serve) 

3 eggs 

zest and juice 1 lemon 

200g self-raising flour 

175g golden caster sugar 

200g punnet of blueberries (85g in the cake, the rest to serve) 

140g icing sugar 

 

Method: 

Heat oven to 160C/140C fan/gas 3. Grease a 2lb loaf tin and line with baking 
parchment. Put 100g yogurt, 2 tbsp lemon curd, the softened butter, eggs, lem-
on zest, flour and caster sugar into a large mixing bowl. Mix until the batter 
just comes together. Scrape half into the prepared tin. Weigh 85g blueberries 
from the punnet and sprinkle half into the tin, scrape the rest of the batter on 
top, then scatter the other half of the 85g berries on top. Bake for 1 hr 10 mins-
1 hr 15 mins until golden, and a skewer poked into the centre comes out clean. 

 

Cool in the tin, then carefully lift onto a serving plate to ice. Sift the icing sug-
ar into a bowl and stir in enough lemon juice to make a thick, smooth icing. 
Spread over the top of the cake. Serve in slices with extra lemon curd, Greek 
yogurt and blueberries. 

 

You can also decorate with edible flowers! 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 Childcare 
Parish Centre, Church Lane, Newcastle 

 

Playschool 

Open 9am to 12 noon 

5 days a week 

Full-time and Part-time places 

ECCE and non-ECCE 

Excellent facilities indoors and outdoors 

 

Afterschool 

Open 1:20pm to 6pm 

5 days a week 

Very limited Full-time and Part-time places  

 

For information and booking: 

Please contact Joanne on  

087 7216929  

 

Registered for National Childcare Scheme 

 

Limited places available for September 

2025. Waiting list now in operation. 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Donate to Fields Of Life 

You can help children in East Africa to thrive! 

 

When you give to Fields of Life, you provide children in East     
Africa with access to quality education and the opportunity to    

fulfil their potential. 

 

Thank you to those who already give to this worthwhile cause. 

 

If you would like to start sponsoring a child, please contact June 
for Calary and the Parish office for St. Matthew’s and Newcastle. 

 

Thank you! 

 







Sustentation 

Your sustentation is vital to the everyday running of the  Parish. We 

are, as always, extremely grateful for your continued support in    

ensuring the parishes remain special places of worship and a         

vibrant  part of the community. If you prefer to give your            

sustentation annually or bi-annually, now is the time to donate! You 

can leave an envelope on the plate at church, contact the parishes 

treasurers, drop it into the Parish Office, post it in or use bank    

transfer! Please do not forget to reference your  name. Thank you! 

 

Newcastle and Newtownmountkennedy Select Vestry, AIB Grey-

stones: 

IBAN IE72AIBK 9335 5415 2450 30 

 

Calary Select Vestry, AIB, Bray: 

IBAN IE35AIBK 9334 8103 1800 56  



 



DATE CHURCH TIME ? SERVICE READING 

Sunday 4th 

 The Third 

Sunday of 

Easter 

 

Calary   

St Matthew's 

Newcastle 

  

9:30                        

10:45 

12:00 

 

RS     

 

 

Holy    

Communion 

Acts 9: 1-6         

Psalm 30  

Revelation 5: 11-14 

John 21: 1-19  

Sunday 11th 

 The Fourth 

Sunday of 

Easter 

 

Calary   

St Matthew's 

Newcastle 

  

9:30                        

10:45 

12:00 

CT 
Morning 

Prayer 

Acts 9: 36-43  

Psalm 23  

Revelation 7: 9-17  

John 10: 22-30  

Sunday 18th 

The Fifth  

Sunday of 

Easter 

 

Calary   

St Matthew's 

Newcastle 

  

9:30                        

10:45 

12:00 

RS 
Service of 

the Word 

 Acts 11: 1-18  

Psalm 148     

Revelation 21: 1-6  

John 13: 31-35  

Sunday 25th 

The Sixth  

Sunday of 

Easter 

Rogation  

Sunday 

 Dunran 

A67 P300 
11:30 

 

RS     

 

United 

All age 

Family    

Service 

& Picnic  

Acts 16: 9-15  

Psalm 67  

Revelation 21: 10, 

22 - 22: 5 

John 14: 23-29  

 

Holy Communion is celebrated every Wednesday,  

with prayer for the sick,  at 10.30am in  St Matthew’s. 

 

 Everyone is warmly welcome for tea/coffee in the           

McLean Room after all services. 




